
MEMORANDUM 

 

Department of Public Services 
City of Madison Heights 

801 Ajax Drive 
Madison Heights, Michigan 48071 

 
p: (248) 589-2294 | f: (248) 589-2679 | e: DPS@Madison-Heights.org 

DATE:  October 12, 2023 

TO:  Melissa R. Marsh, City Manager  

FROM: Sean P. Ballantine, Director of Public Services  

SUBJECT: Project Award - DPS Facility Pavement Repairs 

Over the last several budget cycles, DPS has continued a phased replacement of the 

failing pavement around the building and yard. This phased approach has allowed us 

to both reduce the impact on the budget and allow for normal DPS operations to 

continue while the work is being done. The next identified phase is the western 

driveway and staging areas.  

Staff reached out to Nowak and Fraus, the City’s consulting engineers, to measure and 

estimate the cost of this phase based on DiLisio’s unit bid price for concrete. DiLisio 

was awarded the most recent bid for both the R-3 reconstruction and Major and Local 

Sectional paving projects. The scope of work is within the budgetary amount, and 

DiLisio will be able to replace the concrete this fall, or in the spring if the weather 

changes.  

This phase of pavement repair corrects significant drainage issues involving the police 

reserve carport, as well as providing a staging pad for the large plows and other 

equipment, which currently sink into the gravel where they are stored. A permanent 

concrete brine containment unit is also being constructed as part of the project, 

replacing the temporary plastic and wood structure currently in place. These repairs 

will greatly improve operating conditions for the DPS and Police Reserves, and 

regulatory compliance as it relates to brine storage and runoff prevention. 

Staff recommends that Council award the contract for the DPS Pavement Repairs to 

DiLisio Contracting, of Clinton Township, Michigan, in a project amount of 

$310,000.64. Funding is budgeted and available. 

 

 

 

 

 


